
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Ref: 3275 LMA 
 

27 May 2022 
 
 
Dear Parent, 

 

End of Half Term  

 

As we approach the end of the Spring Term we would like to give you an update on school life, some 

information for the final term of 2021 – 2022. 

 

Year 11 
 

As we finish for the holidays, we would like to congratulate Year 11 on their diligent approach to the exams 

and preparation sessions.  This is a very special of young people and please make sure that they find the 

right balance between rest and revision over half term. 

 

Year 11 are well aware of the expectation for them to continue to attend school full time after half term – 

the first week back is a busy week, full of preparation sessions and examinations.  However, students will 

begin study leave after their English or PE exam on Friday 10 June. From this point, students will be expected 

to follow their bespoke timetables and attend school for their exams and the sessions that they are yet to 

sit their exams in. More information will be shared with the students and you in writing after half term.  

 

Uniform Update 

On Thursday 16 June we will welcome our prospective Year 7 parents to school.  In preparation for this and 

at the same time, we will share the revised policy, expectations and information about purchasing uniform. 

 

Operation Encompass  

An additional attachment to this letter can be found which provides you with details regarding Operation 

Encompass. In short, this is a police and education safeguarding intervention system which ensures we are 

kept informed of any reported issues or concerns which have affected students. This allows us to be aware 

of the impact on students in school the following day and to provide support where required. Please do 

read through the letter and let us know if you have any questions. 

   

Important Dates  

Looking ahead to final half term of the academic year, please make a note of the following key events from 

the calendar that may be relevant to your child. More details will be shared once the plans are finalised for 

some additional events, such as Year 10 Geography field trips, that will also go ahead during the half term.  

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

• Thursday 30 June: Year 11 Valedictory 

• Thursday 7th July: Year 7 Parents’ Evening 

• Week beginning 11 July: PSHCE Day 5 & Sports Day 

• Thursday 21st July: End of term (12.30pm finish) 

 

On behalf of all of the staff here at Burscough Priory Academy and right across our Trust, we would like to 

wish you a safe and well rested break.  We look forward to seeing all students return to school on Monday 

6 June 2022 at 8.45am.  

 
Yours faithfully,  
 

L MacLaren 
 

Mrs MacLaren 
Headteacher 

 


